
October 7, 2020 
 
Memorandum to:              Directors of Education 
                                         Chiefs of First Nations with Child Care & Child and Family 

Programs Agreements              
First Nations Administrators                                             
Consolidated Municipal Service Managers / District Social 
Services Administration 
Licensed Child Care Programs 

 
From:                                 Nancy Naylor 
                                          Deputy Minister 

                      
Subject:                             Reminder: Screening Protocol 

 
 
Thank you for the ongoing work of you and your teams to support the safe reopening 
of our schools, child care and early years settings. 

 
The purpose of this memo is to provide a clear reminder about the daily screening 
protocol requirements for staff, students and essential visitors.  
 
All school and child care staff, students or parents on behalf of students, and essential 
visitors must self-screen every day before attending school. To help meet this 
requirement, the government recently released an updated COVID-19 school and child 
care screening tool.  
 
We recognize that you may be using a tool other than the provincial tool to meet local 
screening requirements. As a reminder, we are asking that you align the criteria in 
those tools with the updated provincial tool as soon as possible so that 
parents/caregivers, staff and home child care providers receive updated and consistent 
information, particularly around changes to the student symptoms list. 
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to reiterate that, once a student is no longer 
showing symptoms that would otherwise require that student to stay home, barriers to 
returning to school, such as the requirement of medical notes or proof of negative 
COVID-19 tests, are not required.  

 
We encourage you to share this information to your staff and partners, families, and 
students along with continuing to promote the updated screening tool and following the 
operational guidance. 

 
Thank you for your ongoing partnership.  

 
Sincerely, 
 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fcovid-19.ontario.ca%2fschool-screening%2f&c=E,1,W9V7wCK2hxJfQbNyPQ886qDPlToprc9unQGX0HvJ8iVm3QFIhIsFoJjoK7yeE-WmP6CjJPC2eLDrzB-_6qB1_oj42J4t-EZr-LPYMhM8tN2a1tugE7D-lA,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fcovid-19.ontario.ca%2fschool-screening%2f&c=E,1,W9V7wCK2hxJfQbNyPQ886qDPlToprc9unQGX0HvJ8iVm3QFIhIsFoJjoK7yeE-WmP6CjJPC2eLDrzB-_6qB1_oj42J4t-EZr-LPYMhM8tN2a1tugE7D-lA,,&typo=1


Nancy Naylor 
Deputy Minister 
 

  c:      Executive Director, Association des conseils scolaires des écoles publiques de 
l'ontario (ACÉPO)  
Executive Director, Association franco-ontarienne des conseils scolaires 
catholiques (AFOCSC) 
Executive Director, Ontario Catholic School Trustees' Association (OCSTA) 
Executive Director, Ontario Public School Boards' Association (OPSBA) 
Executive Director, Council of Ontario Directors of Education (CODE) 
Executive Director and Secretary-Treasurer, Association des enseignantes et 
des enseignants franco-ontariens (AEFO) 
General Secretary, Elementary Teachers’ Federation of Ontario (ETFO) 
General Secretary, Ontario English Catholic Teachers’ Association (OECTA) 
General Secretary, Ontario Secondary School Teachers’ Federation (OSSTF) 
President, Ontario Council of Educational Workers (OCEW) 
Chair, Education Workers’ Alliance of Ontario (EWAO) 
Co-ordinator, Canadian Union of Public Employees – Ontario (CUPE-ON) 
Early Years Leads 
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